OREGON LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION
HILLSBORO REGIONAL OFFICE

230 NORTHEAST SECOND, SUITE A
HILLSBORO, OREGON 97124-3089

(503)648-7163

June 14, 1993
To Whom it May Concern:

Oregon Legal Services takes great pleasure in expressing
support for the Capital Campaign which has been recently bequn by
Washington County Community Action Organization. Our Hillsboro
Regional Office is one of the many successful programs in this
community which was originated by WCCAO. Throughout our history,
the staff and programs of WCCAO and OLS have enjoyed an excellent
working relationship. The advocacy efforts of our Migrant
Farmworker unit has produced tremendous results in conjunction with
various WCCAO staff and volunteers. Our Tenant Hotline and Welfare
Hotline have benefitted from superlative support and collaboration.
Clients of one organization are regularly referred to the other,
with great success.

WCCAO has long been a recognized leader in the local social
services community. The plan to build a Multi-Service Center will
undoubtedly enhance that well-deserved reputation. The creation of
a single point of intake for their full array of services, together
with the projected monetary savings and increased efficiency, will
be of inestimable value to the entire community.

Sincerely,

PO 0 \ VN

Kent B. Thurber
Regional Director



